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The purpose of this project was to research and evaluate fences for their continued 
need and impact/benefit to resources.  It was thought and confirmed by this research 
that over half of the parks total fences are not historic alignments, but added by park 
staff for resource or visitor management.  Those that were added by the NPS were 



evaluated for their continued need through interviews with park staff – most were still of 
value.  All fences were evaluated for their impact on resources – some were having a 
minor impact and recommendations were given to mitigate them.  In addition, some 
natural areas were evaluated for additional of fencing, e.g. to protect riparian areas.  
Finally, an appendix was added that provided information on wildlife friendly fencing 
techniques and how it might be adapted at Grant-Kohrs Ranch. 
 
Products produced from the project included revised GIS documentation showing 
location of fences – both existing and extant, and which are located on historic 
alignment and which are NPS-era.  A map was produced that clearly shows this 
information.  A narrative report was also produced which summarized findings and 
recommendations.   
 
Park resource staff will utilize this research in making future management decisions.  
Some recommendations will be implemented immediately as time and funds are 
available, e.g. fencing of young trees and shurbs in riparian areas to protect from 
grazing and promote full age range of trees and shrubs.   
 
The GIS layers will be located on the park server.  The report will exist in hard and 
electronic copy in park resource staff files and in the library.  A copy of the final report 
will be made available to RM-CESU.  
 
Number of students participating in this project:  undergraduates, graduate students, 
degrees conferred. 

1 graduate student – Phillip Davis primary researcher 

1 graduate student – GIS support 

 


